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The magazine staff 

EDITOR Elaine Jones 07918 975823 
 editorial@clophillspotlight.co.uk 

ADVERTISING MANAGER ads@clophillspotlight.co.uk  

DESIGN MANAGER Colin Watt 

DISTRIBUTION MANAGER  Toni Elston 07979 643047 
 Paul Leckie 

TREASURER Jon Bates 07725 068828 

Deadline for articles is 20th of the month 

You can also read Spotlight online 

www.clophillspotlight.co.uk 

 A word from the Editor… 

Welcome to the September issue of Spotlight 

Dear Reader, 

We are back!! With a packed issue this month. 
The schools returned from the summer holidays this week; and I have a message from 
the Clophill United Charities trustees. ‘At the start of the new school term there 
might be unforeseen expenses for parents of children in school. Where these require 
extra financial assistance, we would welcome applications for help.’ For more 
information and how to apply in complete confidence, turn to page 22. 
This weekend the 7th-8th September is St. Mary’s Church Celebration Exhibition, 
celebrating an amazing 175th anniversary of the dedication of the church; the poster 
on page 9 has more details.  

Then in October we have our Grand Jumble sale in the Village Hall in aid of the Sue 
Ryder St. John’s hospice in Moggerhanger, see page 8. 
Finally, we have 3 new Advertisers this month; if you need help with your PC or 
laptop, your dog needs a bit of grooming or Pilates is your thing – it’s all here in 
Spotlight. 

Best wishes,  
Elaine 
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Come into the Garden 
With Kate Gardner 
Here are five easy garden jobs for September to make sure your 
garden is full of flowers and to give it a late summer boost! 
Summer may be slowly departing but many plants will keep 
flowering until the frosts if they are well looked after. 

One of the quickest ways to add instant colour to your garden is to look out for 
some colourful bargains in the garden centre, to give your garden some late 
summer impact. Summer bedding plants are being sold off cheaply to make way 
for autumnal plants but they can still provide colour for at least another two 
months. Snap up tender fuchsias, pelargoniums (often sold as ‘geraniums’), and 
osteospermums and use them to fill gaps in pots or around the patio. Plant up 
areas close to your outdoor eating and seating areas, so that these are the most 
colourful parts of the garden as you enjoy the end of the summer. 

Trailing petunias, fuchsias and ivies can get too big for their space in containers 
and pots so trim back leaves to avoid your container displays looking top heavy 
or lop sided. It’s also a good idea to trim back any plants that have crowded out 
other plants in pots, so that you can see every plant in the display. Don’t forget 
to make sure you keep dead-heading all your plants to encourage more flowers 
to follow the old ones. 

If you have been growing roses in your garden they may well have some old, 
tired looking leaves now. Get rid of yellow and diseased leaves and your plants 
will look better instantly. They are so easy to remove, just pull down on the leaf 
stem and it will easily break away from the main stem of the plant. Pull off 
yellowing and diseased leaves and snip off any that are surrounded by healthy 
leaves. Put them in the bin, then stand back and admire a healthy lush green 
plant that can still have more flowers to come. 

Water and feed summer flowering plants in pots to get as many blooms from 
them as possible. It may be September but summer displays in pots can keep 
looking good up until the first frosts. Plants such as pelargoniums, nemesia, roses 
and fuchsias have lots more flowers in them if you give them a bit of TLC. Check 
the compost in the pots by pushing your finger into it. If the compost is dry all 
the way down, then it needs a good soak. Add a general fertiliser such as liquid 
seaweed to your watering can before watering, to give your plants a late boost 
of nutrients. 

Sow hardy annuals such as calendula, larkspur, nigella and honesty direct into 
the soil in the garden now to create a mixed display for next year. Mix together 
all the seeds with some sand and sow them over a bare patch of soil to create a 
riot of colour early next summer. Make sure the soil is weed free before sowing 
and rake it level. Sow the seeds and then gently rake them into the soil, before 
watering well. Label the area after sowing so you don’t forget about them. 
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Now is a good time to add in a selection of late-flowering perennials, bulbs and 
shrubs into your borders. Some of the most popular plants for late colour include 
asters, sedums and Japanese anemones. Rudbeckias with their bright yellow and 
black flowers are great for adding impact to sunny areas. Plant autumn-flowering 
cyclamen beneath shrubs or trees from now until October alongside ferns. The 
flowers can be pink or white and appear before the leaves, which are heart 
shaped and marbled with silver. Over time these will spread and produce and 
amazing carpet of colour during the autumn months. 

Happy Gardening 

Ampthill Health Walks 

Fortnightly walks in and around Ampthill 

Short led walks, all welcome 

Ampthill Health Walks are for anyone who 
wants to get more active. They are about 3 
miles long and last about an hour and a 
quarter. Everyone walks at their own brisk pace, with a backmarker to make 
sure no one is left behind. There may be some hills and in bad weather there 
might also be some mud but we do our best to minimise this!  

The walks are all free and start at 10am. 

Please note that dogs are not allowed on the walks and ensure you wear 
suitable footwear. 

13th September Rufus Centre Flitwick MK45 1AH 

27th September Archers Rest Car Park Great Denham MK40 4SQ 

11th October Priory Country Park Bedford MK41 9DJ 

25th October Forest Centre Marston Moretaine MK43 0PR 
(NB: There is a £2 charge for parking up to 3 hours) 

After the walks we usually find a cafe or similar for refreshments. 

We are a very friendly group so why not come along to one of our walks and 
see if it's for you? 

For more information contact Mike Fayers on mikef@bedsrcc.org.uk  
or 01234 832619 
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Reflections – Clophill in October 1979 - Voices from the past. 
Continuing our series looking back at previous issues of Spotlight and Clophill 
Village life….. By Julie Benson. 

Having looked into the August/
September 1979’s Spotlight in July, I 
will now delve into October’s edition 
– and there’s not a tug-of-war team 
in sight - although on the cover of 
this one is “Pearly King presenting 
awards to tug-of-war competitors at 
last year’s fete”. (How about that!)  

Looking inside the covers, the Village 
Hall Management Committee 
reports that they will be looking to 
extend the hall’s S-E corner to relieve the “overcrowded storage space inside”. 
(Good news) - roof repairs were made to the toilets and changing rooms - and 
fund-raising events over the coming months were planned – a senior disco, a 
Barn Dance and New Year’s Eve dance as well as a new float for Christmas and 
next year’s fete.  

Talking of fetes, St. Mary’s Church held theirs in the school grounds and “just 
over £200 was raised from the numerous stalls and side-shows”. The ‘Star 
Riders’ Motor Cycle exhibition was a new attraction, while (guess what) “the Tug
-of-War proved another popular one” where ”Five teams from the local 
hostelries competed for a barrel of beer, the winners being the Flying Horse”. 
John Eaton and David Biggs were thanked for helping with the organisation.  

There was a ‘knit-in’ by 30 ladies at Beverley Court organised by Mrs Susan 
Filsell and Betty Hampson who also won the competition with Mrs Grummitt 
being the runner-up.  

The Guides had a great week’s camp at Bromham and the WI had a busy couple 
of months with a “well attended” fund-raising coffee evening at Mrs S. Myers 
house and a demonstration of the correct way to apply make-up by Mrs Barratt 
in September; where Mrs Drake acted as model. Sally Myers was the secretary 
of the A.C.W.W (Associated Country Women of the World) Committee and its 
flag was received by Mrs. C. Cranswick and Mrs S. Brooks at the boundary with 
Maulden and handed on to Campton, the ceremonies being filmed by Mrs B. 
Thompson.  

The Methodist Church celebrated Harvest with two services on Sunday 9th 
September and a Harvest Supper and an auction of produce the following 
Tuesday evening. (These were great social events – and good fundraisers too.)  

The Friends of the Cheshire Home took the residents “for a trip around the 
beautiful gardens of Wrest Park” and held their Annual Fete at Hunting’s “in 
splendid weather”.  
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Reflections – Clophill in June 1979  (continued …) 
Not only was Sally Myers very involved with the WI, she was also the Brownie 
Guider and she gave a great report of Brownie activities. This one concerned 
“the District Brownie Shield competition which had an International theme this 
year. Each Six had chosen a country – Imps West Germany, Elves & Gnomes 
France and Sprites Finland”. One Brownie from each six was dressed in her coun-
try’s national costume; the Six sang a relevant song and displayed relevant items 
on ‘overflowing’ tables. Mrs Gordon judged the displays. The overall winners 
were the Sprites – Sarah Eaton, Melanie Gibbs, Charlotte Langdon, Hazel Brooks, 
Donna Beatty and Karen Porter who then took their display to compete against 
other Packs in the District at Ampthill – and won! (Brilliant – there was strong 
competition.)  

The October birthday winner of £1 gift token was Stephen Bodiley; the Darby & 
Joan club enjoyed a trip to Sturmer in Suffolk – fish and chips and a lovely tea – 
while “The line of the Silsoe bypass has been marked out and heavy earthmov-
ers are currently busy removing top soil”. The Ampthill bypass – was put back to 
the 1981-2 programme.  

Interestingly, there is a ‘Clophill Events in 1937’, taken from a church magazine 
which covered the area around Ampthill and priced at 3d; one of the items reads 
”the children of the village sent flowers and 265 eggs to the patients of Bedford 
Hospital, and the Matron wrote a letter of thanks”. How lovely! 

A BIG thank you from Cora: 

For Alzheimer's Research UK for a cure at Cambridge University. 
I would like to thank you all again for helping me to raise £1,231.21; such a 

wonderful amount of money for the research. 

I was so pleased that so many people came along to support me. 

Alzheimer's is one of many devastating illnesses which make life so very hard for 

people and for families, it gives me great pleasure to know there are dedicated 

individuals like yourselves that help me raise so much money to find a cure. 

I must thank, from the bottom of my heart, everyone who donated to this 

incredible sum of money raised towards a cure. 

Thanking you again; it is much 

appreciated. 

Cora Sheppard 
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Clophill Parish Council 
Ralph Brough - Chairman’s Award 
The Chairman was delighted to announce that 
after unanimous support, Ralph Brough would be 
handed the Chairmans Award for his long and outstanding service to Clophill. 
This is not only to recognise his contribution to the Parish Council but also the 
Church and many individuals and other organisations upon which he has had 
such a positive influence. In the coming months the PC will recognise others who 
have also selflessly given time for the good of Clophill residents. 

Your Village Hall Needs You! 
You may not realise but the fabulous facility that is the Village Hall is owned by 
the village and operated by a dedicated team of volunteers who have done so 
for many years. Without this team of volunteers, the village hall will simply not 
function or be available. The current committee has been in post for many years 
and some of those individuals wish to hand over the baton to the next 
custodians. 

* IS THIS AN OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU TO GIVE BACK TO THE COMMUNITY? * 

If you could spare a few hours a week for the greater good; in the first instance 
contact the current Chair, Steve Langhorn on steve.langhorn@gmail.com who 
will set up a call to discuss your interest in more detail. 

Invasive Weeds: 
Please look for and destroy when practical no 
native and invasive weeds including Ragwort 
which seems to have exploded all over this 
year and Himalayan Balsam (picture) which 
spreads particularly fast once established and 
can take over domestic species. 

Neighbourhood Plan: 
It is important to have a plan (alongside CBC Local Plan) specific to Clophill to be 
considered against future planning applications. The PC is happy to lead the 
resurrection of this project and has a small working party but would be keen to 
hear from anyone who would be happy to help with…... 

• IT skills (e-questionnaire issue and collation of results on excel) 

• Presentation skills 

• Researching the village / existing sources of information 

• Proof reading 

• Other tasks yet to be identified. 

Please contact Clerk@clophill-pc.gov.uk with your details if you can help. 
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Clophill Parish Council 
New Parish Clerk 
We were sad to see Heather Myott step down as 
Clerk but delighted to welcome new Clerk Tim Hill. 
Many thanks to Heather for a job very well done and 
a comprehensive handover! Good luck Tim in the new role. 

Planning Applications 
CB/TRE/24/00288 2 Hawthorne Close 
Proposal: Works to trees protected by a Tree Preservation Order MB/03/1994: 
thin by 20% and remove epicormic growth to maintain shape and balance to Oak 
Trees (1&2) and Ash Tree (1).  NO COMMENT 

CB/TCA/24/00272 42 High Street 
Proposal: Works to trees within a Conservation Area: T1 Maple prune to 
maintain current height and spread.  NO COMMENT 

Appeal Notice APP/P0240/W/24/3342838 Sand Pit, Great Lane 
Description of development: Erection of a self-build dwelling 
Application reference: CB/23/02820/FULL.  NO COMMENT 

The next meeting will be held on 22nd October, 7:45pm  
at the Methodist Church. 

Grand Jumble Sale in aid 

of Sue Ryder St John's 

Hospice at Moggerhanger 

7pm Friday 11th October 2024 - Clophill Village Hall 

Admission 50p per adult. Children are free.  

Refreshments will be served. 

All proceeds will be donated directly to the Hospice in Moggerhanger. 

We’d greatly appreciate donations ahead of the event if you are not able to 
store them. Contact Richard.sue.pearson@gmail.com or ring 861110. 

Look forward to seeing you there!! 
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Hello everyone, 

Welcome to a new academic year. We had a very busy and fun end to our last 
term with our leaver’s graduation event and end of term party. It was wonderful 
to have everyone gathered to say goodbye and we will miss all the families that 
have been with us so long, they left us with such kind words and fond memories. 

We have also been completely 
overwhelmed this summer at our Stay & 
Play sessions, they have been busier than 
ever and we have had the opportunity to 
meet so many new families as well as to 
get to know those who are joining us. We 
would like to extend special thanks to our 
staff who volunteer for these sessions, the 
value of the understanding and support 
they offer to parents cannot be 
overestimated. We also held an extra 

Open Day in the holidays due to high demand and this was also a very busy 
session and we start our year with another long waiting list. 

We are a setting that is always seeking to improve and deliver the highest level 
of care and support to our children and families, last term this came in the form 
of our new Parent and Toddler Group. It has been such a huge success that, at 
the request of the parents, we are extending the sessions to start from 9:30 
every week. As a busy setting, running a successful group like this can be a lot of 
work but we are very fortunate to have a host of parents, many of whom we 
have known for sometime but some who are new to us, who have volunteered 
to help run the group and are full of exciting ideas and plans for this coming 
year. Our first session back is on Friday 6th September at 9:30. 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank Angela and Ralph from the 
village for their very generous donations to preschool. It means a huge amount 
to us that you value our contribution to the next generation, thank you! 

This year holds more developments: from a new greenhouse to getting our 
children out and about round the village more than ever. Over recent years we 
have built up strong bonds with local people and organisations and we are taking 
the opportunity to enhance the children’s social experience and awareness more 
than ever by increasing these experiences. We wouldn’t be able to do these 
activities without the kindness and patience of the community; from the staff at 
the Coop who always welcome our children into the shop as they learn about 
the complexities of money exchange to the bus driver who was happy to help 
our group onto his bus for the ride down the High Street.  

News 
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ST. MARY’S CHURCH NEWS 
Unusually the summer period has been rather eventful. 
Following the very busy and successful Open Gardens 
weekend, the fund-raising team set to work to plan a 
picnic party in the churchyard on July 14th. This was 
partly a planned fund raiser and partly a chance to say 
our goodbyes to our Rector Lynda, who has started her well-earned retirement. 
Again, we were lucky with the weather and were able to sit out to enjoy our pre-
ordered picnic boxes. We were then entertained by a lively performance by the 
combined Rock Choirs. Finally, we presented Lynda with her farewell gifts; a 
cheque from members of the congregation and a very large plant for her new 
garden. Lynda is a keen gardener and plans to spend her cheque on garden 
furniture. 

Many people have asked about our next rector, but the wheels of the Church of 
England grind exceeding slow. We are in a period of vacancy while the right 
person is found for our Benefice. At a meeting with the local hierarchy, we were 
advised to wait a few weeks before advertising while a profile is prepared and 
until there will be a number of curates ending their curacy and seeking their first 
parish. If the right person (parson!) is found for our 2 parishes, we could have 
him/her in place by about Easter. Until then we are grateful to Eric Shegog for 
holding the fort. 

We have also been very busy during August preparing our Anniversary Festival 
over the weekend September 7th and 8th with a display on the history of the 
church, enhanced by flower arrangements by Clophill and District Flower Club. 
There will also be a Festival Service of Sung Communion at which the Bishop of 
Bedford will preach. 

We continue to collaborate with the Sophie and the 
Fledglings as well as Silas the Vicar, Carolyn and the 
Flower Club, Rosemary and Adrienne and Mary who 
loves to volunteer her time with the children. 

We continue to make connections across the village 
and beyond by exploring the village or inviting 
visitors to us, as a result, our community continues 
to grow. Please do stop and say hello if you see us 
out and about! 

News cont... 
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1824 
Baptisms 
05 (Blot) d of John and Sarah Lobb 
 (?). 
 (Blot) child of Thomas and Sarah 
 Wilshire. 
19 William, s of Thomas and Sarah 
 Mandlin. 
 George, s of Richard and Elizabeth 
 Matthews. 
22 Thomas, s of Robert and Ann 
 Cunnington. 
26 Caroline, d of Thomas and Mary 
 Harris. 
No marriages or burials recorded. 
1874 
Baptisms 
04 Arthur Albert, s of Joseph and 
 Harriet Daniels. 
27 James, William and George sons of 
 James and Rhoda Sinfield. 
 Edith, d of William and (?) 
 Elizabeth Heathfield. 
 Others too faint to decipher. 

Marriage 
10 Walter Webb, 22 to Mary Ann 
 Ashby, 22. 
Burials 
12 Annie Wood, 10 wks. 
17 Albert Daniels, 8 mnths (see 
 baptism above). 
18 John Maddams, 55. 
1924 
No baptisms or marriages recorded. 
Burials 
11 Isaac Woodcraft, 83. 
20 Herbert David Manning, 64. 
 Thomas Henry Ashby, 74. 
24 Eliza Harbour (?), 69. 
29 William Harwood, 82. 
1974 
No registers recorded. 

Parish Registers for September 

ST. MARY’S CHURCH REGISTERS AUGUST 2024 
Marriage 
10 Paul White to Sarah Vickers. 
Burial of Ashes 
22  John Ellis of Cardington (formerly Clophill), 84. 

Parish registers were formally introduced in England and Wales on 5 September 
1538 shortly after the formal split with Rome in 1534, when Thomas Cromwell, 
chief minister to Henry VIII, acting as his Vicar General, issued an injunction 
requiring that in each parish of the Church of England registers of all baptisms, 
marriages, and burials be kept.  
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August and early September at Fledglings has been a 
whirlwind of activity and discovery! Our new 
children have settled in exceptionally well. Many of 
them have come up from Clophill Preschool, and 
thanks to our connected approach, they already feel 
right at home and it feels as though they have 
always been part of the Fledglings family. 

Entrepreneurship is the word of the month 
as the children have rolled up their sleeves 
to launch their own small businesses, 
gaining hands-on experience in managing 
finances and securing capital. This real-
world practice in business skills not only 
sparks their creativity but also equips them 
with essential life skills that will serve them 
well into the future. 

In nature studies, the children have 
immersed themselves in observing British 
wildlife as the summer ends and autumn 
begins to unfold. They have been 
harvesting the produce from the allotment 
and using it in their cooking sessions. The 
older children are also beginning to cook 
lunch for 

the setting once a week, using the fresh 
produce they have grown. This new 
responsibility enhances their practical cooking 
skills and fosters a great sense of contribution 
and teamwork. 

We are eagerly anticipating the restart of our 
intergenerational crafting sessions with 
Beverley Court residents later in the month. 
These visits have been heart-warming 
successes in the past, fostering connections 
across generations and enhancing social skills 
and empathy. We look forward to resuming 
these collaborative projects soon. 

As we move into autumn, we are excited to 
continue to redevelop our setting; the children 
have been actively involved in the design 
process. As ever, we are following their lead on 
shaping a learning environment that is both 
functional and inspiring. 
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Nature Reserve progress 
continues 
The Greensand Trust is committed to delivering 
a fantastic Nature Reserve for everyone to 
enjoy. We have made considerable progress in the short period of time that we 
have owned the land, but we still have some work to do to protect the site’s 
wildlife, habitats and the Cainhoe Castle Scheduled Monument, ensure future 
visitor safety, create facilities to support this, and raise funds to make it all 
happen. 

We are working hard to facilitate public access as soon as we possibly can, and 
we ask for your continued patience and support. Please support our appeal for 
funds on our website: www.greensandtrust.org/Appeal/clophill-lakes 

Can you help us tell the story of Clophill Lakes? 
We are looking to gather as much information on the site as we can to help us to 
learn more about it and the stories that local people have, informing the 
interpretation we'll have on site and on our website. 

Clophill Lakes has a rich history, from the medieval Cainhoe Castle and later 
moated site to the Fuller’s Earth quarry, always being an important part of the 
village. As we are recording the history of the site, we want to make sure local 
stories are captured too: those that worked, played, and appreciated the site. 
This might be what the site looked like before the quarrying, working or seeing 
the quarrying, and its subsequent restoration. 

If you have any memories or stories we'd love to hear from you. We are also on 
the hunt for any photographs of the site, particularly from when it was a quarry 
or being restored.  

If you wish to take part please email: daniel.bowles@greensandtrust.org or call 
01234 743666. 

We have added a page to the Clophill Lakes website on the history of Cainhoe 
Castle – take a look here: www.greensandtrust.org/history-of-clophill-lakes 

Woodland Craft Day 
Come to The Working Woodlands Centre at the 
entrance to Maulden Wood on Sunday 13th October 
10am – 4pm where we’ll be celebrating traditional and 
contemporary woodland crafts. You can watch experts 
and have a go yourself! It’s free to attend- just turn up! 
For more details visit: www.greensandtrust.org/Event/
woodland-crafts-day-2024 
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Ampthill & District Archaeological 
& Local History Society 

Monday 7th October 2024 

Tales from Bedfordshire Churches – 

The Admiral, The Rector and 

Long John Silver 

The tales include the story of Admiral Byng, Rev Edward Drax-Free of Sutton and the 
last resting place of the infamous pirate from Treasure Island (based on a real per-
son). 
Speaker: David Longman 

The talk will also be broadcast live via Zoom to Society members. 

Flitwick Library Lecture Theatre, MK45 1QJ, 7:30 for 7:45 pm start. 

Members are free, visitors are very welcome £5.00 payable at the door. 

November 4th – Early Bedford and its Castle – Margaret Butt 
December 2nd – Mowing a Path Through Life – Andrew Grout 

www.adalhs.org.uk 
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Wildlife walks & talks 

September 
19th Thursday, Priory Country Park, Bedford at 7pm 

Bat Walk with Colin Carpenter * 

We will meet by the car park on the first left after turning into Priory Park 
from Barkers Lane, (by the bottle banks) at 7.00 pm. The road is opposite the 
drive to Priory Marina. This car park stays open. Please be aware the gates to 
the main car park at Priory Country Park will be closed before our walk ends. 
Priory Country Park is an excellent area for bats, and we hope to see and 
identify several species. If you have a bat detector, please bring it along but 
Colin will bring some bat detectors with him for use by participants. A torch 
is essential and insect repellent is a good idea at this time of year!  

*£4 per adult 

29th Sunday, 10am to 12:00noon, Flitwick Moor (TL045354) 

Fungal Foray with Steve Kelly 

A combined event with the Herts and Beds Fungi Group (HBFG). Hoping for a 
mix of damp and mild weather to guarantee a good showing of mushrooms 
and toadstools. Steve and other experts will help you identify your findings 
and tell you more about the wonderful and sometimes weird world of fungi. 

Free but donations welcome 

Booking for outdoor Flit Vale events is essential, as places are limited. 

Please contact Ann by email: flitvale.info@gmail.com or  

Phone (leave a message or text if you prefer) 075801 78889 to reserve your place. 

The Wildlife Trust for Beds, Cambs & Northants 
Registered charity number: 1000412 

www.wildlifebcn.org 
Flit Vale Local Group 

www.wildlifebcn.org/flit-vale-local-group 
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What’s on in and around Clophill 
 SEPTEMBER 

Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th 
 A Celebration Exhibition, St. Mary’s Church, 12noon – 4pm each day. See 
 poster. 
Saturday 14th 
 Coffee and Croissants, Methodist Church, 10am – 12noon. See poster. 

OCTOBER 
Thursday 3rd 
 Flower Club meeting, Village Hall, 6:45pm for 7:30pm start. See poster. 
Friday 11th 
 Clophill Jumble Sale, Village Hall, 7pm. See poster. 
Saturday 12th 
 Coffee and Croissants, Methodist Church, 10am – 12noon. See poster. 

Plus…. 
Weekdays during term time 
* Clophill Community Hub is open, Village Hall, 9am to 3pm. 
 Also open on Saturdays 10:30am to 2:30pm. 
Mondays… 
* Greensand Community Choir, St. Mary’s Church, 7:30-9pm. 
Tuesdays… in school holidays - 2024 
* Clophill Preschool, Stay and Play 10am – 12noon, Village Hall. 
    2nd to 5th April Easter Hunt, first 5 Fridays of the summer holidays, all £3 per 
    child. 
Wednesdays… 
* Tea and Chat, Greensand Community Methodist Church, 10:30am – 12noon. 
* Beverley Court Bingo Night, in the Residents lounge, 7pm. All welcome. 
Thursdays… 
* Thursday Leisure Club – TLC – St Mary’s Church, 2pm. 
Fridays … 
* Little Saplings, Stay and Play 9:30am – 11:00am, Acorn Nursery at St. Mary’s 
   School. 
Fridays… during term time 
* Clophill Parent & Toddler Group 10am – 11:30am, Village Hall. 
CHURCH SERVICES 
Regular services at St Mary’s Church, Clophill... 
1st Sunday   8am, Holy Communion and 11am, Family Praise 
Other Sundays  11am, Parish Communion 
Regular services at Greensand Community Methodist Church, Clophill… 
Weekly Worship at the Church, Sundays at 10:30am. 
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Useful numbers 
Gas (Emergency)  0800 111999 
Electricity (Emergency)  0800 7838838 
Emergency Fire/Police/Ambulance  999 
Water/Sewage (Anglian Water)  0845 7145145 
Telephone  (Customer Services) 150         (Faults) 151 
Highways Department (Central Bedfordshire Council)  0300 3008049 
Benefits Agency (Bedford office)  01234 361500 
Registrar's Office (Births/deaths/marriages)  0300 3008089 
Rail (Enquiries)  0845 7484950 
Buses  01234 262151  (Link A Ride) 01525 840511 (Flittabus)  01582 406561 
Luton Airport 01582 405100 
Swimming  (Flitwick) 01525 717744  (Robinson Pool) 01234 212479 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
Central Beds Offices (Chicksands)  0300 300 8000 
Mid-Bed; MP  Alistair Strathern TBA 
Central Bedfordshire Councillors  Susan Clinch  0300 300 8516 
 Gary Summerfield  0300 300 8561 
 Mark Smith  0300 300 8541 
Clophill Parish Council  (Clerk) Heather Myott clerk@clophill-pc.gov.uk  07888 685 886 

HOSPITALS 
Bedford (North & South)  01234 355122  Admissions  01234 261150 
 Appointments  01234 359012 
Luton & Dunstable  0845 1270127 

DOCTOR'S CLINICS 
Ampthill  (Houghton Close) 01525 300898  (Oliver Street)  01525 631395 
 (Greensands)  01525 631390 
Shefford  Enquiries 01462 818620  Appointments  01462 810034 
Barton  01582 528700  Flitwick  01525 715300 

POLICE  Non Emergency  101 
County Police HQ  01234 841212 
Ampthill Station  101 

CHURCHES 
St Mary’s Parish Church   
 Revd Cannon Lynda Klimas  rev.l.klimas@btinternet.com  01525 403139 
 (Church Warden)  Mrs Anne Shegog anneshegog@gmail.com  01525 864868 
St Francis RC Church, Shefford  01452 813436 
Clophill Methodist Church Revd Silas Wood, email: swood11@me.com,  01525 571392 
 Mr John Errick  01525 860695 
Baptist Churches  (Maulden) Ian Crawford  01525 634325 
 (Shefford) Hazel Arnold  01462 812564 

SCHOOLS 
St Mary's C of E Lower School, Nursery & Preschool (Headteacher Mrs K Bingley)  01525 860206 
Harlington Upper School, Harlington  01525 755100 
Preschool  clophillpreschool@gmail.com (Chris) 07936 006381 or (Imogen) 07765 887868 
Redborne Upper School, Ampthill  01525 404462 
Robert Bloomfield Middle School, Shefford  01462 628800 
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Village groups 
Beverley Court  860920 
Brownies  enquiryym.girlguiding.org.uk 
Clophill Community Care  Duty Contact  07791 773705 
Clophill Heritage Trust  Ali Bradbury 07894 710001 
Clophill Parent and Toddler Group   

 Imogen 07765 887868 

Clophill Preschool  Imogen 07765 887868 
  Chris 07936 006381 
Clophill St Mary's C of E Lower School, Nursery and Preschool  
  Tracy Hayes 860206 
Clophill United Charities  Val Martin 07845 731134 
Conservation Group  Brian Adams 862297 
Flower Club  Gillian Hill 860539 
Funzone After School Club  07903 167493 
Greensand Community Choir Luke 07975 520085 
Indoor Carpet Bowls  Tony Meredith 860754 
Messy Church   Victoria Higgins 07920 568861 
   victoriajhiggins@hotmail.co.uk 
Friends of St Mary's (FOSM) Mary Milne and Jenny Garnham 
   fosmclophill@gmail.com 
Scouts and Cubs   www.scouts.org.uk/get-involved 
Tea and Chat   Anita Errick 860695 
Village Hall Booking Secretary Marylin Browning 07821 643936 

Clophill United Charities 
(Registered Charity No. 200034). 

CLOPHILL UNITED CHARITIES IS HERE TO PROVIDE 
FINANCIAL HELP TO THOSE PEOPLE LIVING IN OUR VILLAGE WHO MAY 

NEED IT IN DIFFICULT TIMES. 

Through the forethought and benevolence of residents and friends of former 
centuries, the current Trustees of Clophill United Charities are able to continue 
the tradition of helping Clophill residents. They are well aware that at the start 
of the new school term there might well be unforeseen expenses for parents of 
children in school. 

Where these require extra financial assistance, we might be able to help and 
our Clerk, Val Martin would welcome applications. 

ALL ENQUIRIES ARE HANDLED IN STRICT CONFIDENCE. 

Tel: 07845 731134 or email CUCClerk@gmail.com. 
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Bespoke carpentry and joinery 
solutions serving homes in Clophill and 

the surrounding area. Fully qualified 
with over 40 years’ experience. We 

specialise in creating quality bespoke 
storage solutions, door hanging, 

fitting wooden flooring and 
refurbishing staircases, alongside a 

wide range of general carpentry and 
joinery services. 

info@purejoinerysolutions.co.uk 

07786 463217 

mailto:info@purejoinerysolutions.co.uk
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Take out an annual ad in Clophill SPOTLIGHT 
Black & White per year 

This is one-half £123  Height 92 x Width 126 mm 

Please email our Advertising Manager 

ads@clophillspotlight.co.uk 

Other sizes:- 

A sixth of a page (H31mm x W126mm) £58 

Quarter page (H92mm x W61mm) £75 

A third of a page (H61mm x W126mm) £88 

A full page is £230 
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Advertisers index 
Auctioneers & valuers 
W&H Peacock 39 

Bathroom Services 
Bathroom Vogue 42 

Builders & Carpenters 
Godfrey Building Services 37 
PURE joinery solutions 30 
Stuart Benson Building Projects
 IFC 
Car Services/Repairs 
A&F Motors Ltd IFC 
Mint Alloys 35 
TC Coomber Car Services BC 
Choirs 
Greensand Community Choir  
 33 
Computer Services 
The Computer Man 39 
PCLap Repairs  30 
Electrical Services 
APN Electrical 27 

Financial Services  
ET Accounting Services 31 
LUNA Financial Planning 38 
MB Accounting Services 24 
The Mortgage Expert 31 

Food & Refreshments 
Café at W&H Peacock 34 
Woburn Country Foods 46 
The Avenue Kitchen 29 

Funeral Services 
AL&G Abbot, Funeral Directors
 37 
Neville Funeral Service 40 

Garden 
Green Thumb Lawn Treatment
 41 
JK Garden and Landscape 
Services 32 
Newbury Farm Plants 43 
Root ‘n Branch 42 

Health & Beauty 
Bluebird Care 23 
Ampthill & Flitwick 
Physiotherapy 23 
Pilates Box  44 
Tracy’s Scentsy Treasures 27 
Tammy’s Talons 30 
Tribe Strength Gym 28 

Home Improvements 
Christopher The Painter 32 
David James Kitchens 27 
Roger Storey - Painter & 
Decorator 45 
Legal 
Photiades Solicitors 38 
Shaw’s Wills 26 
Pet & Animal Services 
The Conifers Canine Hotel 42 
The Bluecat Luxury Cattery 33 
Ampthill Veterinary Centre 25 
Freyas Dog Grooming  30 
Stray Cat Rescue 30 
Plumbing & Drainage Services 
Jamie, the happy plumber 33 
Beta Plumbing 41 
Chapman & Kirby Heating 24 

 

Print Services 
Fidelity Design & print IFC 

Public Houses 
The Stone Jug 24 

Repair Services 
Tim Downing Repair Services  
 41 
Schools 
Clophill PreSchool BC 
Clophill St Mary’s C of E 35 
Acorn Lower School and 
Nursery 35 
Little Saplings Stay and Play 
Group 25 
Sport 
Cainhoe Wood Golf Club 47 
Security Services 
Maximum Security Systems 43 

Travel Services 
Select Travel Holidays 36 
Travel Counsellor 34 
Tuition 
Avenue17Training 36 
Wrest Park Tutors 31 

Village Hall 
Clophill Village Hall 45 

Windows/Replacement 
Andrew Baker Windows 45 
AW Windows IBC 
Kings Windows 32 
Misty Double Glazing 33 

Love reading Spotlight? 
Don’t forget to mention us when you use a business that 

advertises in this magazine! 

IFC = Inside Front Cover   IBC = Inside Back Cover  BC = Back Cover 



 

This space is available for a new Advertiser. 

For more information and pricing please 
either email ads@clophillspotlight.co.uk 

or submit the contact form on the 
Spotlight website: 

www.clophillspotlight.co.uk/advertising-contact-form/ 
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AMPTHILL
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Collection
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Locally printed by                    | Tel: 01234 907907 |  www.fidelityprint.co.uk
design & print

Call or email to find out more
07765 887868 or 07936 006381
clophillpreschool@gmail.com
www.clophillpreschool.co.uk

We are a unique outdoor setting based in
the rural grounds of Clophill Village Hall 
welcoming children from the age of 2 and 
offering a bespoke SEND provision.

Our passionate and experienced staff nurture 
every child and broaden their perspective, 
enrich their knowledge and spark the magic of 
wonder through a curriculum based in nature.


